

**CITY OF GILLETT**  
**PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE**  
Council Chambers ó Municipal Building  
150 N McKenzie Ave ó Gillett, WI 54124  
**MONDAY, JUNE 12, 2017 AT 5:30 PM**  
**MINUTES**

**Meeting Called to Order** by Alderperson Drake at 5:30 pm

**Roll Call Present:** Alderpersons Irene Drake, Ron Anderson, and Mark Sparks

**Also Present:** Alderperson & Acting Mayor Nanette Mohr, Alderpersons Marie Blaser and Josh McCarthy, Deputy Clerk Treasurer Chelsea Henkel, Public Works Foreman Shane Rank, and Lynch Engineer Sara Nunn. Medically excused was Mayor William Pecha.

**PUBLIC INPUT** –Alderperson Blaser asked if there could be more ATV signs put on the roads in the city. She was directed to talk to the ATV Club.

**AGENDA ITEMS:**

1. Discussion and Possible Action on approval of minutes from May 16, 2017

**MOTION: Sparks/Anderson**

*Motion to accept minutes as written from May 16, 2017.*

**Voice Vote:** All voting aye. ó **MOTION CARRIED**

2. Discussion and Possible Action on Washington Street Bridge.

Rank measures the bridge, and it is moving each year. Lynch and Associates will come to look at the bridge.

**MOTION: Anderson/Sparks**

*Motion to put up a temporary weight limit sign on Washington Bridge of 10,000 pounds or 5 Ton until we have more information from the engineer on the structural integrity.*

**Voice Vote:** All voting aye. ó **MOTION CARRIED**

3. Discussion and Possible Action on Truck Route.-Leave Lay.

4. Discussion and Possible Action on renaming North Wallis Ave.

The city has two North Wallisø that are not directly across from each other. The county said we can rename the street; we have to send all new information to them.

**MOTION: Anderson/Sparks**

*Motion to rename North Wallis behind Pat’s Market calling it North Market Avenue.*

**Voice Vote:** All voting aye. ó **MOTION CARRIED**

5. Discussion and Possible Action on moving storm water out of Savage Lake

Discussion and review of different options for storm sewer options: vortex, big box, gate. A gate could downsize the water going into the lake; a vortex would clean all water going into the lake. A valve could stop all water unless there was a huge storm (city could open valve to lake). Funding from USDA for any projects is on hold and no decision needs to be made.

6. Discussion and Possible Action on Road Construction Projects

We Energies is ready to move the poles on the streets we had projects on, with funding on hold, the decision will not be made until September if they need to be moved or not. Birch should be done to use our LRIP Funds. No action taken.

7. Set Next Meeting Date óJune 28, at 6:30 PM or immediately following Utility Committee.

8. Adjournment at 6:40 PM

Respectfully Submitted by  
Chelsea Henkel, Deputy Clerk Treasurer